
      Hello everyone. October was a great month.  The Fall Tour 
to Northeastern Oklahoma was an excellent trip.  Many thanks 
to all of the committee members who did a great job of planning 
the trip and all the coordination with all the locations we visited.  
The Coleman Theater is a true work of art; maybe we can go back 
sometime for a movie.

       The weather was great.  The site of 22 Model A’s crusing down those two lane 
roads was a beautiful site to see.  The camaraderie with fellow Model A lovers 
from the Sooner Model A was great.  We are looking forward to next spring’s tour 
with the Sooner Club.
       November is upon us and it is a busy month.  The 11th is Veterans’ Day 
Parade in Claremore. We will meet at Quik Trip at 193rd & Admiral Street at 9:15 
and leave at 9:30 am for the Fair Grounds parking lot at Claremore.  Parade start 
time is 11.11 am.  Then Friday evening at 5:30 is our chili dinner and fundraiser 
and business meeting.  So come hungry bring something for the auction and your 
checkbook.  Remember this is a major source of income to support club activities 
for the next year.  November 17th is our annual Thanksgiving dinner at OSU 
Okmulgee Culinary School.  It is always a great dinner for $8.00 cash.  We will 
meet at Sutherlands at 151st and Memorial (see separate article for details).
      December starts off with the Broken Arrow Christmas Parade on December 
3rd and breakfast sponsored by the Broken Arrow Rotary Club-Annual Pancake 
Breakfast at “Central on Main” (old 
Central Middle School Cafeteria) 
Northwest corner of College & Main, 
Broken Arrow, cost is $4.00
      The selection of the 2014 Regional 
Meet chairman and committee leaders 
is almost complete.  So please make 
your selection of which committee you 
would like to serve on and sign up.
      See you at the auction; don’t forget 
your check book.
                                                
May the Ford be with you.
Don
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November/December Event Updates
November 5 - Breakfast at Jimmy’s Egg at 3948 S. Peoria, Tulsa (by Ace Hardware)  & tour of car collection 
at a midtown location are planned.  Our thanks to Ken Brust for making arrangements for this tour.
November 5 - Deadline for ordering Frozen Food.   All orders and payments should be given to Lindell Dun-
can.  Make check payable to Tulsa Model A Ford Club.
November 11 - Veteran’s Day Parade, Claremore.  See separate article for more details.
November 11 - Distribution of Frozen Food items to those who ordered some will take place a few minutes 
before start of chili supper, in parking lot of Lewis and Clark School.  Please bring a cooler to keep your 
products cold.
November 11 - ANNUAL CHILI SUPPER AND AUCTION, beginning at 5:30 with social hour and fol-
lowed by dinner at 6 p.m.  Please plan to come early so you can browse the items that will be auctioned, 
place your items on the review tables and chat with fellow members and guests before our lively auction 
starts.  Circle the date on your calendar, bring a guest and help make this auction another huge success.
November 17 - Drive to Okmulgee for lunch buffet at OSU Okmulgee’s Culinary School.  Departing from 
Sutherlands, S. Memorial at 151st Street, Bixby, at 10:15 a.m.  See separate article for details.
December 3 - Broken Arrow Christmas Parade and Pancake Breakfast.   See details elsewhere in newsletter.
December 3 - Christmas Party, Foundations Restaurant at Platt College, at noon.   See separate article for 
details and directions.
December 10 - Christmas Parade at Owasso and Catoosa.   The Owasso Parade lineup is at 8:30 am on the 
west side of Main at 3rd street. This is the location the parade officials will give us our lineup position. You 
may check www.owassochamber.com on Dec. 9th for the lineup position. Please do not throw candy from 
your vehicle, have someone walk along the sides of the street safely away from moving vehicles.  After-
wards, we will drive to Catoosa area for lunch followed by the Catoosa parade in the afternoon.
December 25 - Merry Christmas to all!
January 7 - Breakfast at Mimi’s, 71st Street at Memorial, at 8 a.m.
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Nuts and Bolts 
(or Miscellaneous Tidbits)  
by Ken Brust
	 Well, the Fall Tour is now 
history!  I think everyone who went had a really nice 
time.  There is just something really special about 
touring with these old cars out in the countryside 
on winding, two lane roads on a pretty, sunny Fall 
day.  We drove on some interesting old portions of 
Route 66 including the 9’ wide Ribbon Road.  We 
toured Har-Ber Village, the Lendonwood Garden, the 
fantastic Coleman Theatre in Miami, an antique car 
museum in an old gas station in Afton on old Route 
66 where Bonnie and Clyde used to fill up and Darryl 
Starbird’s custom hot rod museum.  There was a 
minor glitch in the admission fee at Har-Ber Village 
which resulted in Har-Ber Village making a nice 
financial donation to the Club which was unexpected.  
The weather was fantastic although we did need to 
take cover one night when hail was forecast.  Most of 
us crammed our cars under the nearby drive-in bank’s 
shelter.  Someone commented it looked like a run on 
the bank back in the depression era!  Unfortunately, 
Rick and Lyndell each had car problems but Rick 
had his fixed in no time and, I hear, Lyndell now has 
his running again.  We missed Bennie and Loretta as 
well as Charlie and Charlotte who had some health 
issues that popped up recently preventing them from 
joining us this year.  We hope they are doing well 
now.  We met some future members from Holdenville 
and several other folks from the Oklahoma City area 
that we hadn’t met before.  James and Faith joined 
us for their first Fall Tour and really had a fun time.  
Of course, it was really nice having Robert and 
Elaine with us again from Houston.  And, it is always 
amusing when Rodger is with us keeping everyone 
entertained. Thanks to all for making it such a fun trip.  
We enjoyed lots of yuks together.
	 The Tulsa Air & Space Museum recently had 
an extremely nice traveling exhibit honoring The 
Greatest Generation.  Jerry Conrad and I took our cars 
out and left them inside the museum for a few days 
to add to the exhibit.  The Museum offered a special 
program to honor some of our local heros on Saturday 
night. Tory and I parked our Model A on the front 
sidewalk and welcomed everyone to the evening’s 
gala event dressed in our era garb.  We received many 
compliments.  I don’t think we can ever do enough 
to thank those in the Greatest Generation for all they 

have done for us.  Please remember them and all 
veterans this month during Veterans’ Day.
	 I was excited to hear the names for next year’s 
Board.  Please thank these new volunteers who will 
be helping in the leadership of the club’s various 
activities to come.
	 Our final local tour for this year following our 
monthly first-Saturday’s breakfast is November 5.  It 
will probably be history by the time you read this but 
I hope you were able to attend.  I think it will be very 
enjoyable.  I hope you have enjoyed the various local 
visits we made after our breakfasts.  I hope we can do 
more next year.  See you at the chili supper and pie 
auction!
	 Happy Trails to You.

It’s Time to Party and 
Play Santa!
	 Our Christmas 
Party and “Dirty Santa” 
gift exchange will be held 
on Saturday, December 3.  
Doors will open at 11:30 
for a social time prior to 
enjoying a buffet lunch 
around noon.  This year’s 
party will be held at the 
Foundations Restaurant of 
Platt College’s Culinary 
School,  3801 S. Sheridan, 
Tulsa.  (just south of the 
BA expressway)  
	 The instructors/chefs for the college will be 
preparing a buffet at a cost of $17 per person.  The 
buffet will serve grilled chicken thighs with sauce 
veronique, braised beef with mushrooms in demiglace, 
mixed greens with homemade dressings, bread and 
butter, roasted root vegetables, rice pilaf, and will be 
topping the meal off with bread pudding with brandy 
praline sauce and Chantilly cream.  Iced tea and coffee 
are included.  
	 Deadline for making reservations will be 
Friday noon, November 25, to Barbara Cail at 918-
299-5691 or barbcail@cox.net.  “Dirty Santa” plans 
to come again to steal back the best or favorite of the 
gifts brought to exchange.  Please bring a wrapped 
gift of $12-15 value and marked for man or woman.  
Maybe what you bring will be the one “Dirty Santa” 
takes!  
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We Salute Our own 
Veterans
	 Just look at this 
photo of our own Veterans 
who served in many 
different wars as well as 
during peacetime for our 
country!  We have many members who are veterans.  
We appreciate their past service to our country and 
their courageous efforts to keep us safe and free.  
	 Many of our members have served in the 
Armed Forces to help keep our nation free.  Some 
served in wartime while others served in times of 
peace.  Regardless, all gave precious time to serve.  
Pictured are just thirteen of our clubs vets who were 
at our October meeting.  We salute these and all the 
others who served.  Please thank them especially on 
Veteran’s Day when you see them at the Claremore 
parade and/or at our chili supper and auction that 
evening, 11-11-11.
	 Thanks to each one of you!  Well done, 
indeed!
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Update on 2014 Regional Meet Volunteers 
	 On behalf of the Board of Directors, we are 
pleased to announce the following members who have 
volunteered for leadership roles for the 2014 Regional 
Meet.  The leaders of the various committees welcome 
volunteers to assist them execute their responsibilities.  
Should you have an interest in any or all of these 
committees please contact the chairs and offer your 
services.  We need a strong team of people from the 
Club to ensure a successful meet.
	 The Board wants to specifically thank those 
who have stepped forward to offer their leadership 
services for our Regional Meet.  We will now move 
into the planning and execution phase of the project. 
 

Chair of the Regional Meet
Ken & Tory Brust

Committee				                 Chair(s)
Registration.......................Harold and Virginia Helton
Accommodations.......................Roy and Barbara Cail
Food Service/Catering.. Connie Hudson & Tory Brust
Programs..........................................Ken & Tory Brust
Fundraising........................................... Benny Benson
Repair Station....................... Marvin & Linda Mellage
Youth Program...................Debbie & Rodger Johnson
Car Games ...........................................................Open
Hubley Races............................................... Don Reed

Our Model A cars are parked in front of Miami OK’s 
Coleman Theater which first opened in April of 1928.
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Members’ Birthdays

November
01	 Debbie Johnson
02	 Duane Cramer
02	 Johnny Gentry
03	 Mary Ann Reiser
04	 Marvin Mellage
09	 Lois Smith
12	 Jessie Reed
18	 Sandy Riddle
18	 Charles Sewell
19	 Merv Snowden
19	 Carla Holcomb
20	 Joann Sampley
20	 Lynne Lervig
20	 Joann Sampley
25	 Rita Aldridge
25	 Kenda Reiser
28	 Tony Brust
29	 Rick Jensen
December
07	 Howard Williams
10	 Dorothy Smith
12 Karen Hardy
14	 Pug Battenfield
15	 Tom Holcomb
16	 Donald House
18	 Bill Curry
19	 Phillip Sprague

  Members’   Anniversaries

Jerry and Shirley Aldridge
November 2

Charles & Charlotte Clevenger
November 08

Charles & Dorothy Smith
November 12

James & Faith Bond
November 17

DeWayne & Katie Owens
November 22

Duane & Ann Cramer
November 27

Rodger & Debbie Johnson
December 5

Ken & Tory Brust
December 16

Steve & Kellie Hibbard
December 17

Don & Jessie Reed
December 21

Rick & Lesa Jensen
December 22

Terry & Ellen Smith
December 23
Bert & Vera 
Vanderpool
Decembe 28

Russell & Linda 
Gougler

December 29
Roy & Barbara Cail

December 30
Emer & Pug 
Battenfield

December 31



Club Jackets, Hats and More
	 If you’re interested in purchasing a new jacket, 
hat or shirt with the club logo on them, here’s the cost 
of each:

Wind breaker - $34
	 black nylon, windbreaker lining

Jacket - $44
	 black nylon, flannel lined

Polo Shirt - $33 Men’s and $31 Women’s
T-Shirt - $12 Men’s and $18 Women’s 

	 front and back print
Ball Cap - $10, 

	 khaki cotton twill w/embroidered club         		
	 logo only

Ivy Cap $17
	  black, embroidered club logo on back

Sweatshirt $17
	 29 colors to select from, club logo on left front
 	 For ordering or more information please call 
Benny Benson at 918.296.5000 or see him at the next 
business meeting or club function.

•

•

•
•

•

•

•
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	 TO LEND:  Steering Wheel 
Puller - makes it easy to remove 
tight wheels from the shaft.  Call 
Susan 918.341-8050   
	 Wanted: A good used open 
car hauler trailer, dove tail - contact 

Rodger Johnson - 918.274-8887
	 Trade: Two 1930 seal beam headlights 
for two 1930 single bulb headlights, contact Charlie 
Sewell at 918.437-5743.
	 FOR SALE: 1929 “NEW” 
floor board (emergency brake on 
right side of gear shift), asking price 
$35.  If interested contact Bobby 
Williamson at 918-543-2987.	

Calling Committee
Chairperson Linda Mellage

918.451.9179 - 918.629.2978 cell 

Tory Brust - 918.728.2015
Jerry Conrad - 918.749.3730

Harold Helton - 918.230.4906
Jesse Reed - 918.451.2124

Mary Ann Reiser - 918.272.5443
Howard Williams - 918.682.1694

Correct address for:

Laurie & Dan Morris
8016 Crestline Terrace
Oklahoma City, OK 73132
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It is that time of the year to pay dues. Please fill 
out the Membership renewal form and mail to:  

Tulsa Model A Ford Club
P O Box 691524, 

Tulsa, OK 74169-1524.

Membership Renewal Form: Tulsa Model A Club     2012

$20.00  Check #_______________    Cash  ____________	 Date Paid (mm/dd/yy) _______________________

Your Name _________________________________________ 	 MAFCA Membership # ________________

Spouses Name _______________________________________	 Member Since (mm/yyyy)______________

Address  ________________________________________________________  E-mail ___________________

Home Phone (        ) _____________ Cell Phone (        ) _____________ Work Phone (        ) ______________  

Model A Changes ___________________________________________________________________________ 

Do you wish to receive the Rumble Sheet by:  E-Mail:    Regular Mail  (please circle one)



OFFICERS AND BOARD MEMBERS
President..................................... Don Reed-----------------918.451-2124---------------donreed@windstream.net
Vice President............................ Connie Hudson----------918.269.7240----------------chudson@catoosa.k12.ok.us
Secretary.................................... Barbara Cail-------------918.299.5691----------------barbcail@cox.net
Treasurer.................................... Virginia Harris-----------918.451.1957----------------olhvlh@windstream.net
Director...................................... Roy Cail------------------918.299.5691----------------roycail@cox.net
Director...................................... Benny Benson-----------918.296.5000----------------blenson426@sbcglobal.net
Director...................................... Don Wise-----------------918.245.0555----------------dpwise@cox.net

COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSON
Advertising/Website/Database... Roy Cail------------------918.299.5691----------------roycail@cox.net
Calling Committee..................... Linda Mellage-----------918.451.9179----------------(cell) 918.629.2978
Editor.......................................... Pam Lundy-----------------------------------------------lundypa@tulsaschools.org
Publisher.................................... Connie Hudson----------918.269.7240----------------chudson@catoosa.k12.ok.us
New Members............................ Virginia Harris-----------918.451.1957----------------olhvlh@windstream.net
Photographer.............................. Barbara Cail-------------918.299.5691----------------barbcail@cox.net
Scrap Book................................. Jerry Conrad-------------918.749.3730----------------jerryconrad@sbcglobal.net	
Programs & Entertainment........ Vacant
Refreshments:............................ Vacant
Clothing, tags, etc...................... Benny Benson-----------918.296.5000----------------benson426@sbcglobal.net
Sunshine Person......................... Vacant
Tours.......................................... Don Wise-----------------918.245-0555---------------dpwise@cox.net
Activities and Events................. Don Reed &--------------918.451-2124---------------donreed@windstream.net
	 ............................................... Connie Hudson----------918.269.7240----------------chudson@catoosa.k12.ok.us
Supplies...................................... Linda Mellage-----------918.451.9179----------------(cell) 918.629.2978
Cookies...................................... Harold Helton-----------918.960.2198----------------heltoha@tulsaschools.org
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2011 Calendar of Events
 Month/Date		  Event or Activity		   			   Location			   Time

November 11 (Friday).. Veteran’s Parade  on 11/11/11............................................ Claremore.................................... 11:11 a
November 11................ Chili Supper and Auction................................................... Lewis & Clark............................. 5:30 p
November 17................ Thanksgiving Buffet at OSU.............................................. Okmulgee ....................  Depart at 10:15

See separate article for details - reservations required!
December 3.................. Pancake Breakfast.............................................................. Broken Arrow ...... See article for Details
December 3.................. Broken Arrow Christmas Parade........................................ Broken Arrow
December 3.................. Christmas Party....................................................................................................................... 11:30 a

Foundations Restaurant at Platt College - See article for details/address/time
December 10................ Owasso and Catoosa Parades............................................. ................See separate article for details
January 6...................... Breakfast............................................................................ Mimi’s, 71st Street at Memorial	 8:00 a
June 11-15, 2012.......... Midwest Regional/Central Iowa........................................ Altoona, IA
June 18-22, 2012.......... National MAFCA Convention........................................... Marquette/Ishpeming, MI
June 16-22, 2013.......... Midwest Regional.............................................................. Wichita, KS
2014............................. Midwest Regional Meeting................................................ Tulsa, OK

OSU OKMULGEE, Thursday 
November 17
Culinary Arts Department’s 
Buffet
	 Up to twenty-six member 
will enjoy a grand feast on 
Thursday, November 17, when 
they dine at the buffet prepared 
by the Culinary Arts Department 
at OSU Okmulgee.  To date, there is still room for four 
or five more to make reservations….Barbara at 918-
299-5691.  Cost is $8 per person plus a gratuity of $1 
is suggested.  Please have exact amounts to expedite 
paying since we are likely to have to pay as a group 
this year, not individually as we have in the past.  	
	 Also, if you must cancel, do so by Monday, 
November 14, to avoid being charged.  Departure will 
be at 10:15 a.m. sharp from Sutherlands in Bixby, 
151st and Memorial.  Reservations are for 11:15 a.m. 
so go easy on the breakfast or Quik Trip stops so you 
can enjoy the feast.  We will depart the campus shortly 
after lunch.  

1903 Model A 
Tonneau

	 This Model A, 
owned by Rob Coretz 
of Tulsa, features a 
rear entrance to the 
back seat and has been 
restored to its original 
condition.  Selling in 
1903 for $750, it was 
billed as the  “most 
reliable machine in the 
world.  Red was the 
standard color with 
black fenders.  Over a 15 month period, 1708 were 
built.  Members saw this and other rare cars when they 
toured the collection following November’s breakfast.  
Thanks, Ken Brust, for arranging the tour.



About the Tulsa Model A Ford Club
Chapter #8231 of the Model A Club of America (MAFCA) 

	 This is the official publication of the Tulsa Chapter of Model A Ford Club of America. This monthly  
newsletter is mailed to members, prospective members, advertisers and editors of similar publications. It’s 
purpose is to keep you informed of what has taken place, scheduled activities and to promote fellowship among 
club members.
	 Members are encouraged to submit articles containing technical or any club related information. Articles 
must reach the editor by the 5th of the month to insure publication in that month’s newsletter. Articles received 
after that will appear in a following newsletter.
	 Membership dues for the Tulsa Model A Ford Club are $20 per family annually payable at the end of the 
year. Contact the New Member chairperson for new memberships and the Treasurer for renewals.  The Tulsa 
Model A Ford Club recommends membership in the national MAFCA organization.
	 Members may advertise at no cost, non-business ads in the newsletter For Sale, Wanted or Trade section. 
Businesses may advertise with cost by the ad size, (business card size or 1/4 page) in the  advertising section. 
The number of ads are restricted to space available in the Rumble Sheet. Contact the Advertising chairperson 
for details.

Meeting Schedule
Business Meeting - 7:00 p.m.3rd Tuesday of each 
month at Lewis & Clark Middle School, 737 South 
Garnett, Tulsa
Breakfast - 8:00 a.m., 1st Saturday of each month, 
location to be announced
Board Meeting - 6:30 p.m., 1st Tuesday of each 
month, Martin Library, 2601 South Garnett Road, 
Tulsa

•

•

•

The Rumble Sheet
Tulsa Model A Ford Club
P. O. Box 691524
Tulsa, OK 74169-1524

TO SUBMIT AN ARTICLE, LETTER, OR FOR 
SALE OR TRADE, EMAIL:

	 Pam Lundy
	 lundypa@tulsaschools.org


